
Helping the jobs market

A BBC journalist remarked on how a pro Brexit entrepreneur is now lobbying
for more work permits for people from the EU as if this is some contradiction
or denial of Brexit. They still do not get it. Brexit was about taking back
control. We voted for Brexit so a wide range of decisions including the
decision of who we invited to work here is taken in future in the U.K. by
Ministers and MPs who can be thrown out at the next election if they get
things wrong. We did not vote to ban all economic migrants to the U.K.,
though many did vote to reduce the large flows we were experiencing under
freedom of movement.It was the EU’s demand that all arriving EU citizens had
access to benefits on arrival that David Cameron tried to change and failed,
illustrating how little influence we had on EU policy.

The way the U.K. came to depend on hundreds of thousands of low paid workers
from the EU in a number of sectors was not a good model for them or us. We
need going forward to do more to raise productivity by investing in people
and in machine and computer support to raise wages and reduce our need for
cheap unskilled Labour. The so called cheap labour imposed strains on
housing, welfare and public service budgets whilst not guaranteeing a good
lifestyle to the migrants. We can do better by welcoming fewer economic
migrants, attracting a higher proportion with skills, and doing more to
promote higher productivity and wages.

There is also a regularly repeated need to have more control over illegal
economic migrants. The government has promised new legislation to allow it to
take tougher action against the scandal of people trafficking and the
dangerous boat services across the Channel. I do not doubt the Home
Secretary’s wish to end this Nasty trade. Given the decisions in the courts
it will take a change of law to bring this under some control.
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